
  

Notes and Rests from the Maestro.   
  
This will be a catch-up newsletter. 

I have already responded to Lu Ann Gresh’s board comments and once she has 
completed hearing back from the board, she hopefully will provide me with an 
update for all of you. 

Section leaders, please me your personnel for the September 11th concert! 

Marcus 

 
             

Ohio Music Education Association 2025 Conference 
I wanted to share with all of you the letter (at left) from Mark A. Hensler, 
director of professional development for the OMEA conferences.  It is an 
honor to submit an application and if you are willing to submit, you must be 
willing to accept the decision of the committee.  Only the best of the best 
submit and there is only space for one community group. I do not know 
who any of the accepted groups were, but that will be posted at some 
point. 

Listening to the tape and our submission tape from 2015’s OMEA 
conference there are things that do stand out.  Before I make more 
comments, I really want to spend more time really listening to the two 
applciation tapes.   

In any event, my sincere congratutulations to all of you for your efforts and 
willingness to prepare for the OMEA conference.  My feeling is that due to 
the cost, distance, and amount of time involved, our best option is to look 
to the next Cleveland OMEA Professional Conference.   

 

Armed Forces Salute 
I have been doing some research and looking at correspondence.  There 
have been comments from audience and band members that we should 
seek an armed forces salute that is more ‘up to date’ and has all the service 
songs.   

The Knox arrangement has all of the service songs, except the “Space 
Force” (Air Force, Army, Coast Guard, Marines, and Navy).  The Villanueva 
has them all.  The Lowden, which we have used as long as I can remember, 
does not have the “Space Force.”   

Despite all efforts, the transitions in the Lowden arrangement are simply 
problematic. 

Villanueva - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=B5yUZrSs3IE 
Knox - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VI-2cvE26As 
Lowden - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kb_eGrGVOjs 

If you are interested in seeing a score to any of the three listed, please let me know!   

Please provide me with your thoughts/input and suggestions.  I am probably going to query the ensemble as well. 
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September 9-11 Concert! 
As last year, we will be partnering with St. Ambrose Catholic Church and Adult Choir in a patriotic concert memorizing September 11th, on 
Wednesday, September 11th, 7p.  Section leaders are to notify me of personnel who will be able to play both the rehearsal and the 
performance.   

Please keep in mind that the listing below is a DRAFT listing.  Once I receive the final personnel listings, I will then be able to finalize the program 
and send it on to you all. 

 


